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September 6, 2017

Richard A. DeFelice
145 Temple Street
Nashua, NH 02060
RE: WESTFORD — 540 Groton Road
Approval of Well Installation Plan

Dear Mr. DeFelice:

In accordance with the provisions of Paragraph 10.C. of the Administrative Consent Order with Penalty
(ACOP) issued in this matter on July 28, 2017, MassDEP hereby approves of the August 25, 2017 plan by
Spectrum Environmental Services Inc. to install and sample four (4) groundwater monitoring wells at the
above site, subject to the following conditions:

1. The wells and all groundwater samples obtained from the wells shall have the identifier
provided on the August 25, 2017 well installation proposal (i.e., MW-1A through MW-4A).

2. The samples collected for the analysis of the “MCP-14" metals shall include both filtered and
unfiltered containers; the unfiltered sample containers shall be analyzed initially by the
laboratory, with an option to analyze the filtered sample should the unfiltered samples contain
elevated levels of the metals of interest.

3. The Project LSP, Mr. Keith Veren, must be present on-site and must personally perform and/or
oversee the collection and on-site storage of all samples, and shall be personally responsible for
the delivery of all samples to Alpha Analytical Laboratory.

4, MassDEP must be notified via email at least 48 hours prior to well sampling.

Per the requirements of the ACOP, the new groundwater monitoring wells shall be installed, developed,
and sampled within 60 days of the date of this approval letter. Test results must be obtained from the
laboratory within 21 days of submittal, and shall be included in the next monthly Construction Status
Report, or, if filling operations are no longer on-going at the site, these data shall be electronically
submitted to MassDEP as a separate submission within 10 days of the issuance of the reports by the
laboratory. Included with the data reports shall be a concise tabulation of all results along with the
corresponding RCGW-1 and RCGW-2 values for each applicable analyte.

This information is available in alternate format. Contact Michelle Waters-Ekanem, Director of Diversity/Civil Rights at 617-292-5751.
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If you have any questions, please contact me at (978) 694-3225.

Sincerely,

ig/S. rrall
gional Director




